LAKEVILLE LAKE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

Annual Meeting – June 28, 2022
Addison Township Complex
President Wayne Hodges called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  The pledge of allegiance was conducted. Roll was called and Board member attendance was as follows:

Officers






Directors

Wayne Hodges, President (2021) - Present

Gerard Wrobel (2021) - Present
Chris Tanana, Vice President (2020) - Present 

Paul Carthew (2021) - Present
Jeff Banaszynski, Secretary (2020) - Present

Tom Maleszewski (2020) - Present



Paul Hosner, Treasurer (2021) - Present
          

Marc Van Hoogstraat (2020) - Present







Michael Bartlett (2020) - Present
Approval of Agenda

- Michael Bartlett moved to approve the agenda and Chris Tanana seconded the motion. The agenda was approved.

Announcements

- Wayne Hodges asked to clarify the reason for his April statement about not disposing of leaves in the lake by pointing out that one oak tree can generate sixty pounds of leaves producing a pound and a half of phosphorous. 

Approval of Minutes
 - Minutes for the April 26, 2022 meeting were presented for approval. Marc Van Hoogstraat moved to approve the minutes and Michael Bartlett seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.
Treasurers Report

- Paul Hosner reported account balances were $5333.20  and $400.29. 
Mechanical Harvesting Update

- Wayne Hodges stated that the LRA equipment was designed to cut weeds and not to remove leaves or muck. Wayne indicated that a painter would be needed at the end of the season and that new off-load sites were still being sought. Paul Carthew stated that lease agreements had been used in the past and we were looking for a more permanent site. One site being considered would not be allowed to be split leaving a lease as the only option. Tom Maliszewski stated that use of geo fabric and crushed concrete should allow for truck traffic.

Jeff Banaszynski reported the 2022 season launch of June 10 with 70 loads removed to date.
2021 Chemical Weed Treatment 

- Wayne Hodges indicated that he expected Savin to survey the lake on July 7th followed by a treatment July 11th. The later application was due to a cold spring and slow weed growth.

Marine Patrol
- Gerard Wrobel reported that out of 206 property owners, 38 had contributed so far totaling $4150. $1600 was leftover from last year. A fund raiser at the Celtic Knot provided another $400. The expected total would be enough to cover the $6000 needed for the season.
 Wayne Hodges stated that the county was evaluating funding more marine patrols as the equipment on hand was not being used. Paul Carthew asked when the SAD was up for renewal and if marine patrols could be included in the SAD. Paul was told the current SAD expired in three years. Wayne Hodges stated that lake properties were taxed 30% higher than comparable non-lake properties.

 Goose Busters
- Marc Van Hoogstraat reported that nine nests and 45 eggs were identified at a cost of $280. Avian flu was restricting the relocation part of the program. Wayne Hodges reminded the attendees that funding from the Education SAD had been approved and asked if that meant that all properties had to consent to nest access.

MLSA Conference
- Chris Tanana indicated a good conference with discussions on non-point source pollution from runoff, impact of wake boat wave energy producing reduced clarity from shoreline erosion, lack of EGLE support for boat washing stations, new technologies for solar and pumpless wash stations, effectiveness of ProcellaCor on milfoil and harvesting as the most effective for Starry Stonewort . Wayne Hodges stated that the importance of boat washing was an education issue. 
Hard Copy Reduction
- A member vote to reduce hard copy distribution of notices and newsletters in favor of electronic distribution was approved with 17 in favor and one opposed.

 Liability Insurance
- Jeff Banaszynski reported that a board vote had approved the separation of the liability insurance policies for the LRA and LLPOA with the LLPOA policy paid from the Education Fund. The amount would be $878. 

2022 Board Seat Elections
- Nominations were accepted for five expiring board positions and one resignation. Nominees included Marc Van Hoogstraat, Jeff Banaszynski, Tom Maliszewski, Michael Bartlett and Paul Woodring. Marc Van Hoogstraat moved to close the nominations and Jeff Banaszynski seconded the motion. Nominations were closed and a hand vote to approve the election was conducted with no objections. 

Wayne Hodges thanked Chris Tanana and Paul Hosner for their service and asked Paul to help transition the Treasurer's duties.
Public Forum
- Steve Hosner asked about buoys in front of properties and the resulting choking of lake activities. Paul Hosner indicated that the Sheriff was willing to site the individuals and would work with EGLE. Jeff Roback stated he had the same discussion with the Sheriff. Announcement of potential liability and tickets was proposed. Chris Tanana suggested talking to involved individuals.
Michael Bartlett moved to adjourn. Chris Tanana seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
The next meeting is scheduled for 7:30p.m. on August  23, 2022 at the Township complex.
